
 
 
 
 UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
 REGION IX 
 75 Hawthorne Street 
 San Francisco, CA  94105
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

IN REPLY REFER TO WST-8
and SITE #SLR-005 
Certified Mail #Z 745 799 709 

 
Mr. Steven Parker, Manager 
Cultural & Environmental Services 
Salt River Pima-Maricopa Indian Community 
Route 1, Box 216 
Scottsdale, AZ   85256 
 
Dear Mr. Parker: 
 

This correspondence refers to the former Scottsdale feedyard site which was operated by Texzona Cattle Feeders until 1993.  This site is 
located in Scottsdale, Arizona, on land of the Salt River Pima-Maricopa Indian Community. 
 

The information submitted previously has assisted EPA in assessing the status of this 
site. Based on our review of  these submittals,  this site does not appear to currently pose a 
threat to human health and the environment.  Therefore, EPA is not requiring further action at 
this time.    
 

Sincerely, 
 
 

Lester Kaufman, Chief 
Underground Storage Tanks Program Office 

 
 
 
Enclosure 
 
 
cc: W. R. Guggenheimer, EPA, Region IX 



Veronica L. Murdock, Bureau of Indian Affairs 
Michael Welch, Indian Health Service 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 Attachment: List of Contacts
 
 
Walter R.Guggenheimer 
EPA, Region IX 
75 Hawthorne St. 
San Francisco, CA 94105-3901      (415) 744-2094 

 
Veronica L. Murdock, Superintendent 
Bureau of Indian Affairs, Salt River Agency 
10000 E- McDowell Road 
Scottsdale, AZ  85256        (602) 640-2168 
 
Michael Welch, District Sanitarian 
Indian Health Service 
Western Arizona District Office 
10631 S. 51st Street, Suite 2 
Phoenix, AZ   85044         (602) 592-0091  
 
 

                                       
 
 
 

 
 


